COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 16, 2016

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, August 16, 2016 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Stacy Selagy and Kirk Quasebarth.    Also present were Council Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers,  Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.
President Rosemary Cooley was absent.   Member Kirk Quasebarth was 15 minutes late.
Vice President Dave Stimmel @ 5:30 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the executive meeting & the regular 
meeting on August 2, 2016.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 83,088.78

 VISITORS: Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering... storm water inspection.
1. Jon and Superintendent Rodgers did a walk through of the sewage plant last week.  There are several items that will need to be repaired in the future (especially) our 5 blower units.    2. Tony shared all of the daily flow reports from all of our lift stations with Jon.  With all of this week's rains Jon said that all of the lift stations are receiving more gallons of rain water through the lift stations.  The amount is huge.   3. Jon will be here again this Thursday night to do “night flow investigations” of several of the town's manholes.  There are 5 areas in town that Jon will considerate on.   
SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS...   Tony is moving slower on these now especially with the recent heavy rains.  Tony is helping out at the Candi Segal residence with flooding.  She recently had her sump pump fixed and now she has flooding in her basement...which she has not had before. 
SEWER BAN, WESSLER'S REPORT TO IDEM...   Please see Jon Borgers' report in the 

VISTORS section.   
PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP BIDS... 1. Marshal Young stated that the boys should mow the Trosper property one more time so he can get the bill prepared and submitted.   2. The property at Linville and Elm Streets is getting overgrown.  Roger thinks the people have maybe moved away.   3. The tree clearing project is progressing nicely in town.   
BUDGET REVIEW FOR 2017... Clerk Brown will go to Monticello to meet with the State DLGF budget person to present our proposed budget numbers for 2017 this Friday.   The only changes since the numbers were originally presented to the Council are the Park numbers that have been raised and we upped the figure for some building maintenance.
STREET BLACKTOP QUOTES... Superintendent Rodgers presented a quote from Town & Country Paving for 15 patch areas of roadway throughout town and also presented a quote from Xtreme Contractors.  The Town & Country number was $14,500.    The Xtreme number is $15,560.
Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to go with the Town & Country quote.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.    *Tony will also get more quotes for the large area blacktopping.   We will have around $50,000 more to spend. 
MONON TELEPHONE BUCKET TRUCK... Superintendent Rodgers will go down and inspect the truck this week to see if we would like to purchase it.   It is a 2004 and they want $4500 for it.
PARKING ORDINANCE DISCUSSION... Attorney Dellinger talked about our existing parking ordinance.  VP Stimmel talked about his conversation with a semi driver the other day that was parked in front of the library.  He works for VanMeter trucking and Roger said he would talk to VanMeters about this....cont.  
1.

2.
Dow will change the ordinance to read no truck parking between Highway 16 & 4th Street and between 1st and 3rd Streets.   Next VP Stimmel brought up about properties that have no curb cuts going ahead and spreading gravel for a driveway and sometimes the gravel is going over a sidewalk.   Dow will check with Area Plan about this problem.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1. Tony had a IDEM fluoride inspector here today.  He stated that we may be able to drop our percentage some of the fluoride that we add to the system.  He also left us a package of fluoride material if anyone would like to look at it.   Member Quasebarth said that there are good dental benefits for the town adding the fluoride.   2. The sump pump inspections have slowed down.   3. Since the last rains, Tony and the boys have been working hard on the flooding problem.   4. After the rain on Tuesday morning, there was a power outage in the south part of town.  This lasted a couple of hours and NIPSCO repaired it.   5. VP Stimmel commented to Tony that the Park was looking really nice.


Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger talked about more property cleaning issues.   2. Roger wants 
the yellow no parking line extended south on one more parking spot on 421 by the old Masonic 
Temple.   3. Frank Colvin will be working on one of the Park roofs.   4. We need to pour a 
concrete slab for some bleachers on the girls diamond.  5. The big diamond dugouts need also to 
be repaired.

Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1. The new water & wastewater increased rates will be on our 
next utility bill coming September the 1st.    2. KIRPC will be performing a “traffic study” for 
the next month or so in Monon.  This is part of White County's study.   Clerk Brown will have 
jury duty on Tuesday, August 23rd at Monticello.  3. Our wastewater bond project is now 
finished.   Member Quasebarth asked if we would put this info on the town's website and we 
said...yes.

Member Stacy Selagy... asked since we had the large amount of rain will the Park still be used 
this weekend for the multi school cross country meet.  As of right now we do not know, it may 
be canceled or moved to the school.    

Member Kirk Quasebarth... told everyone that the school will be re-thinking the car travel 
pattern at the elementary school for picking up children.

Member Ken Hickman... questioned what was going on with the Park Superintendent's 
position?  More discussion started about the personnel problems and I put a stop to it citing that 
personnel issues needed to be handled in a closed, executive meeting.   *We will have an 
executive meeting after our next Council meeting on Tuesday, September the 6th.     

VP Dave Stimmel... 1. Dave asked if the speed limit on Bedford Road from the east town limits
to Pine Street can be changed?  It is currently now 20 MPH.   We want it raised to 30 MPH in 
that area.    Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to raise the limit to 30 MPH.   


Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   2. Dave then questioned the need to 
start getting rid of the the feral cats in town...especially the ones around the meat packing plant 


and the tavern.  Roger knows that our local veterinarian charges per cat to put them asleep so he 
will contact her and maybe lower the price.   

*Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:31 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, September 6, 2016 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.
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